ADMINISTRATIVE BOARD SUMMONS PUBLIC SESSION 
The Administrative Board of the National Regulatory Agency for Electronic Communications and Information Technology (ANRCETI – www.anrceti.md) is inviting the interested parties to a public session to discuss and approve two draft decisions: (i)  on measures aimed at ensuring the end users’ rights to public electronic communications service provision and (ii) on establishing direct interconnection conditions. The session is scheduled for Thursday, July 23, at 14.00, at ANRCETI office, 5th floor, Conference room. (Stefan cel Mare bd., 134). 

The first draft was developed by the Agency in order to protect end users’ rights in terms of service, price and quality selection, to ensure compliance of providers with the obligation to make publicly available updated information regarding the services they provide. The draft comprises the result of a study, conducted by the Agency, on the practice of concluding contracts for public electronic communications service provision by providers. This practice proved unconformity with the legislation in force and the Guide for Public Electronic Communications Service Provider, namely in relation to the minimal clauses to be included in contracts for public electronic communications service provision to end users.   

According to the draft document, providers are to work out standard contracts in strict compliance with the legislation in force, using the Guide, and present them to the Agency for preliminary coordination before September 1, 2009. As a follow-up, the contracts concluded with users shall be subject to a 2-month re-examination process, in order to be brought in line with the standard contract coordinated in advance. Finally, providers will notify the agency on these actions, before December 1, 2009.
The development of the second draft was aimed at enforcing the provisions of section 12 of the Regulations on Interconnection, approved by ANRCETI Administrative Board Decision no. 12 of 31.01.2009. It provides for the Agency to establish, through a separate decision, the average monthly bidirectional traffic of indirect interconnection registered during the last three months, in percent, taking the capacity of an E1 port, between a provider who has no obligation imposed by the Agency of ensuring traffic transit and a provider-requestor. The draft establishes the obligation of public electronic communications providers to negotiate, at the request of other providers, direct interconnection agreements under the Regulations on Interconnection, where the average monthly bidirectional traffic of indirect interconnection, registered during the last three months between the provider offering interconnection and the requestor, exceeds 50% of the E1 port capacity.   
Interested persons are welcome to provide comments and recommendations before July 22, for the first draft to e-mail: ganaciuc@anrceti.md; telephone: 251-346; For the second draft to email: muradu@anrceti.md; telephone: 251-320.
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